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Disclaimer: GM Upfitter Integration Technical Bulletins are intended for use by professional technicians, NOT a "do-it-yourselfer".  They are written to inform these technicians of 
conditions that may occur on some vehicles, or to provide information that could assist in the proper service and/or modification of a vehicle.  These properly trained technicians 
have the equipment, tools, safety instructions, and know-how to do a job properly and safely.  If a condition is described, DO NOT assume that the bulletin applies to your vehicle, or 

that your vehicle will have that condition.  Contact GM Upfitter Integration for information on whether the information is applicable your vehicle. 

Subject: Rear Spring Shackle Bolt Length 

Models Years 
Affected: 

2007 and beyond 

Models 
Affected: 

Chevrolet Silverado 
GMC Sierra 
w/ZW9 or Pick Up Box Removal 

Origination 
Date: 

September 7, 2016 

Revision Date: N/A 

ADVISORY: 
 

Condition/Concern: 
Upfitter/Service body and equipment installers have often expressed concerns regarding the 
“extra” length of the rear leaf spring shackle bolts interfering with the installation of the body or 
equipment.  

 

Repair/Recommendation:  
The bolts for rear spring shackles have a hold & drive feature requirement for vehicle assembly. 
This feature adds extra length to the bolt required for the vehicle assembly process and cannot 
be eliminated.  
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE: Body Builders/Upfitters can cut the extra length off this bolt, however 
they MUST maintain at least 3 threads visible on the end of the bolt after the joint is 
clamped. 

 

 

 


